
TUGGERANONG COMMUNITY COUNCIL INC. 
Preliminary Draft Minutes General Meeting - 4 November 2014 

 
 
Present : 
See attendance record of 4 November 2014. 
 
Opening: 
President Eric Traise welcomed everyone and opened the meeting at 7.30 pm.  
On behalf of the TCC members, he passed condolences to Vice President Glenys Patulny whose 
mother had recently passed away. 
 
Apologies : 
Terry Lee Reynolds, Robyn and Jeff Chapman, Beverley and Max Flint.(others to be added after the 
audio recorder is available) 
 
Minutes from October 2014 Meeting : 
The draft minutes had been circulated.  Acceptance moved:   Seconded: 
 
Business  Arising from Minutes : 
Nil. 
 
President's Report : 
Attached. 
 
Treasurer's Report : 
In Max Flint's absence, the Treasurer's Report was delivered by Eric Traise. Copy attached. 
 
Current account balance is 
 
Moved :    Seconded : 
 
Sub-Committee Reports :  
To be completed when audio recorder is available. 
 
Police Report : 
To be completed when audio recorder is available. 
 
Update from MLA s 
To be completed when audio recorder is available. 
 
South Quay D.A. 
Matt Meyer from Purdon Planning briefed the meeting on Geocon's plans to develop residential 
units at South Quay on Anketell  Street. Unlike the earlier two developers, Geocon proposes a two 
stage development. The Development Application is expected to be lodged early in 2015. 
 
Guest Speaker : 
The President welcomed our guest speaker and reminded all present of TCC's Code of Conduct. 
Shane Rattenbury MLA, Minister for TAMS, Corrections, Housing, Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander Affairs and Sport & Recreation. 
 



Shane briefed the meeting on some of his areas of portfolio responsibility in Tuggeranong. This 
included roadworks and changes in bus stops at Erindale Shopping Centre, the Town Centre  Park 
upgrade planned to start in early 2015.  
Concerning the light rail project, he asked is it the right time? He believes it is. In support of his 
belief, he mentioned the growth in the number of cars registered in the ACT is twice the rate of 
population increase. Also, there are 2.3 cars per residence in the ACT. The growth in the car 
population is causing traffic congestion and is a significant source of pollution. 
 Can we afford it? He believes we can. The Govt will pay the CCC contractor quarterly for 20 years 
with first payment starting in 2020. He also referred to the President's letter that was in today's 
Canberra Times that asked for the Govt to tell us how much the annual availability payment to the 
CCC contractor would be. He said the Govt couldn't tell us because they didn't know yet themselves.  
This wouldn't be known until tenders were submitted some time later in 2015.  
He then invited questions from the floor. 
The President thanked him for the information on the light rail project but since the Govt didn't 
currently know what the annual availability payment was, would they tell the public when they did 
know and would this be before or after the construction contract is signed. The Minister undertook 
to find out and advise.  
 
There were many other questions covering a wide range of topics. (to be completed after the audio 
recorder is available) 
 
Closure : 
The President closed the meeting at 10.00 pm. This is the final meeting for 2014. He thanked all 
members and visitors for attending the meetings during 2014. Next meeting is 3rd February 2015. 
 
 
 
 





 


